
 

January 23, 2019 

Dear Families, 

Today we had our first unannounced emergency drill.  We held it during 8th period today and employed 

lockout/shelter in place procedures.  We did this during instructional time.  We wanted to see student 

response time to be in rooms and for teachers to employ procedures necessary.   

In a lockout situation, teachers lock their doors and are permitted to continue teaching.  However, no 

one is permitted to leave the room until there is a guarantee that the building is secure.   

Our lockout drill today lasted approximately 5 minutes.  We took data, and we will work with our school 

safety team to analyze the areas in need of improvement.  As we get more comfortable with these, 

students should expect drills during passing time in the halls or even during lunches. 

Very Truly Yours, 

 

Mike D’Ostilio 


